
 
 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES 

JULY 12, 2011 

A  Work Session of the Statesboro City Council and the Statesboro Planning Commissions was held on 
July 12, 2011at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall.  Present were Mayor Joe R. Brannen, 
Council Members: Will Britt, John Riggs, and Gary Lewis.  Also present were City Manager Frank 
Parker, City Clerk Sue Starling. Absent were Councilman Tommy Blitch, and Councilman Travis 
Chance. 
 
Also present were staff members, Planning Commission members, contractors, builders and 
property owners. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Ordinance changes as well as 
procedures and other changes that would benefit the community.  A lengthy discussion was 
centered on the ULDC project. Todd Manack, Donald Nesmith, Joey Maxwell as well as others 
stated the cultural changes have been good for the City.  City Manager Frank Parker asked the 
community and developers for feedback to help improve the community. Comments were also 
made to indicate the City was getting back on track to work with developers to bring new 
businesses to the City of Statesboro. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

There was no action taken at the meeting. 

 
 
 

 
 

 


